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September 28, 2020

MEMORANDUM

TO: County and City Superintendents of Education

FROM: Eric G. Mackey

State Superintendent of Education

RE: 2020 Neglected or Delinquent Children Survey

Enclosed is information related to the 2020 Annual Survey of Children in Local Institutions for
Neglected or Delinquent Children. The information includes the following items:

e 2020 Annual Survey Form
e Instructions for Completing Annual Survey

The purpose of the annual survey is to provide the Alabama State Department of Education
(ALSDE) with data required by Title I, Parts A and D, of the Elementary and Secondary
Education Act, as amended by the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA).

The data is used in computation of grants to local education agencies (LEAs) responsible for
providing free, public education for children in institutions or community-day programs for
neglected or delinquent children.

No sampling or estimating is to be used in preparing the report. Since the data will generate
federal funds, it is subject to audit and must be supported by documented records. Reporting
a count of children in a local institution does not obligate the district to serve neglected or
delinquent children; however, the count does determine eligibility for Title I, Part D, funds.

Please duplicate the survey form as needed and distribute to any institution within the
attendance zone of your LEA. Completed forms must be signed by the appropriate officials
and returned to the Federal Programs Section by Thursday, December 3, 2020. It is imperative
that this report be returned by this date so that the state compilation can be completed and
submitted in a timely manner to the U. S. Department of Education.

Upon receipt and review of the survey, the ALSDE will notify any LEA eligible to receive
Title I, Part D, Subpart 2, funds. Forms may be mailed or emailed to Mrs. Jina Rudolph at
jina.rudolph@alsde.edu.

If you have any questions or need additional information related to the 2020 survey, you may
contact Mrs. Jina Rudolph at 334-694-4532,
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